Village of Yorkville

Mayor

Michael A. Mahoney 315-736-9391 Mayor@villageofyorkvilleny.org

Deputy Mayor James G. Collea 315-736-9391

DeputyMayor@villageofyorkvillenv.org

Village Trustee
David J. Morosco
315-736-9391

TrusteeMorosco@villageofyorkvilleny.org

Village Trustee
Deborah L. Constas
315-736-9391
TrusteeConstas@villageofyorkvilleny.org

Village Trustee Adam J. Sassone 315-736-9391 TrusteeSassone@villageofyorkvilleny.org

Village Clerk/Treasurer Stephanie Nowak 315-736-9391 Clerk@villageofyorkvilleny.org

Yorkville Highway Superintendent Joseph Morosco 315-724-2313

Village Justice Joan Kulaga 315-736-0204

Yorkville Fire Chief Joseph Morosco 315-736-1523

Yorkville Police Chief Frank Allen 315-736-8331 fallen@yorkvillepolice.org

Assessor Tonya Brown 315-736-3161 Assessor@whitestown.net

Dog Warden Rusty Jones 315-737-7707

Codes Enforcement Officer George Farley 315-765-9939 gfarley@Villageofyorkvilleny.org

Receiver of Taxes
Margaret Hardy
315-736-9061
taxoffice@whitestown.net

Village Attorney John Dillon 315-736-9391

Zoning Board Chairman Brett Babicz 315-736-9391

Zoning Officer John Constas 315-525-5965

FROM THE MAYOR

Dear Residents,

We have survived another New York winter and I don't know about all of you, but I am looking forward to warmer weather.

Our highway department has been busy cleaning up from the winter weather. They have been cleaning the streets, clearing the storm drains, and getting the equipment ready for summer maintenance. Green waste pick up began in April. Every Tuesday, green waste that is in containers will be picked up. If you have branches that are smaller than six feet in length you may place them parallel to the curb for pick up. Please remember that it is illegal for any green waste to be placed in the streets.

The Fire Department has purchased new SCBA (self-contained breathing apparatus) gear. The gear was a large expense but a necessity to keep the men and women of our fire department safe. The gear and the bottles have an expiration date and were in need of replacing. The new bottles are 30-year bottles. The Village will purchase new bottles in smaller quantities in the coming years to avoid such a large expense out of one budget year.

New York State Department of Transportation will begin work soon on lower Champlin Ave. Please keep an eye on the media for alerts of lane closures.

Look for the Hometown Hero's Banners that will be hung up on the street sides in the coming months. These banners are to honor our local heroes that have served our country. If you are interested in a personalized banner, please visit www.Mohawkvalleyhometownheros.com for more information and when you need to submit your form for next year.

Our Summer concert series will begin in July, and we will once again pair with New York Mills and alternate parks between Yorkville and New York Mills. Please keep an eye out for our Facebook posts about our 3rd Kickoff to Summer, Family Fun Night in the Park in July.

I want to take this time to say 'Thank You' to all the residents who work hard to keep this village beautiful. I am proud to have been able to call Yorkville my home for the last 40 years.

Mayor Michael Mahoney Remember to thank a veteran for our freedom.



Village Elections
Tuesday, June 20th
Please come
out and vote!!!

Visit us on the web! www.villageofyorkvilleny.org

Mayor Michael A. Mahoney Chief Financial Officer Oversees all Departments Deputy Mayor James G. Collea Highway Department Trustee

Trustee
David J. Morosco
Fire Department

Trustee
Deborah L. Constas
Codes and Zoning
Trustee

Adam J. Sassone Parks and Recreation Village Office 30 Sixth St. RO. Box 222 Yorkville N.Y. 13495 Phone (315) 736-9391 Fax (315) 624-9525

VILLAGE OF YORKVILLE Solid Waste and Recycling Guidelines

Please keep this page handy to refer to throughout the season.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact the highway department at 315-724-2313.

TUESDAY- GREEN WASTE starting in April and ending when we have the first significant snowfall. Please place green waste in containers not loose on the ground. Branches under five feet in length will be collected. Please place the branches so that they are parallel with the street and can be easily picked up by our equipment. If you have a contractor cut your tree(s) they are responsible for removal.

WEDNESDAY- RECYCLABLES are collected.

Per Village Law, please place all recyclables in a container with a secure lid, not exceeding 40 pounds. The lid will prevent items from blowing out and littering our Village. If there is a container without a secure lid, you may be subject to a court appearance and fine.

The following items are NOT recyclable and will not be picked up: soda and beer cases, hard cover books, napkins and paper plates, tissue paper and construction paper. These items can be placed in a gray Yorkville trash bag with regular garbage. No container should be over the size of 32 Gallons.

THURSDAY- GARBAGE is collected. Please put all trash in a gray Yorkville garbage bag not to exceed 40 pounds. All garbage bags must be tied. Any item not in a gray Yorkville bag will not be picked up.

LARGE TRASH ITEMS- If you have a large trash item and it will not fit in a Yorkville bag, please call the Village Clerk's Office at 315-736-9391 to make arrangements to purchase a tag for removal. There will be a small fee for disposal depending on the item. Any items that do not have a tag will not be picked up and will be RED tagged with a fine. Please do NOT place items out for pick up until you have a tag for those items.

VILLAGE WIDE HEAVY TRASH PICK UP- Village wide heavy trash pickups will be Friday, May 19th and Friday, September 22nd. You must be an active participant in the gray Yorkville garbage bag program to be able to participate in the heavy trash pickup. The heavy trash pickup is funded by the sale of Yorkville bags. The policy for the trash pickup is 4 containers and 2 large items per family and will be strictly enforced. No loose items, other than the 2 large items will be collected. All items for removal MUST be placed into a container. Items not in a container will NOT be collected. All items must be placed at the curb by 6AM. No container should be over the size of 32 Gallon.

SPRING LEAVES

Starting in April through September. Leaves must be in containers and will be picked up with green waste.

FALL LEAVES

September until the first major snowfall, leaves ONLY should be put at the curb loose. Please do not mix other green waste with the leaves as this will clog the leaf machine. Leaves must be placed at the curb and never in the roadway. The leaves will be picked during the week with no set daily schedule.

GARBAGE BAGS- The cost of a small Yorkville garbage bag is \$2.37. The cost of a large Yorkville garbage bag is \$2.93. Garbage bags are available at the following locations: Cliff's Markets, Chanatry's, Holland Farms, Parkway Drugs, Rite Aid, Sam's Mini Mart, Stewarts Shops and Speedway. The Village of Yorkville does not pay for garbage disposal fees through taxes. The fee for the bags covers the cost of the weekly garbage disposal and two heavy trash pickup days.

PRESENTED BY

S. MER. of music

FREE MUSIC IN THE PARK

DATE BAND Location 6/20/2023 Frank Canistra Yorkville Park 6/27/2023 Fritz Polka Band **New York Mills** 7/08/2023 Phil Arcuri **New York Mills** Tuesday Night Big Band 7/11/2023 New York Mills The Crazy Fools Yorkville Park 7/18/2023 Mid Life Crisis New York Mills 7/25/2023 Yorkville Park 8/01/2023 Joe Angerosa **New York Mills** 8/08/2023 Salt City Brass Frank Arcuri Yorkville Park 8/15/2023 Yorkville Park 8/22/2023 Joe Lapaglia

Made with PosterMyWall.com

https://villageofyorkvilleny.org/

FROM THE CODES and ZONING DEPARTMENT

Every home should be equipped with Carbon Monoxide detectors and smoke Alarms. Both alarms should be installed according to the manufacturer's guidelines.

The Village of Yorkville requires permits for new construction, fences, pools, accessory buildings, decks, signs, demolition, and driveways. Please call the clerk's office at 315-736-9391 to obtain a permit application or for any questions.

Grass on occupied property in the Village must be maintained and cut at least every two weeks. Grass on vacant lots must be cut at least four times per year on or before June 1st, July 1st, August 1st, and September 1st. If a property owner fails to cut their grass, the Village highway department will cut the grass and the owner will be billed for the work; with a minimum charge of \$150.00 up to \$500. If the invoice is unpaid, the expense will be added to the owner's tax bill in June as a lien. Prior notice is always given, we are not responsible for unclaimed notices. Once the grass is cut by the village DPW the bill is owed. Please take the time to keep your properties tidy and maintained.

MONTHLY MEETINGS

- Village Board of Trustees 1st Tuesday of each month at 6 PM.
- Zoning Board 4th Monday of each month at 7 PM. Meetings are held in the Board Room of the Municipal Bldg.
- Yorkville Seniors (tentative) 3rd Wednesday of the Month at 1PM.

YORKVILLE VILLAGE COURT

Court is open every Monday excluding Holidays. The court doors open at 11:00AM with the entrance located on Sixth St.

Fines can be mailed to: Yorkville Village Court
PO Box 203
Yorkville, N.Y. 13495



Paid in person on MONDAYS ONLY - when the court is in session. You can also pay online at www.villageofyorkvilleny.org under the court tab.

The Village clerk's office cannot assist you in any matters of the court.

DOG OWNERS

Oneida County Law requires all dogs to be licensed and vaccinated for rabies. Dog licenses can be obtained from the Whitestown Clerk's Office at 8539 Clerk Mills Road, Whitesboro.

Summer concerts in the park will be here soon. This year Yorkville will be alternating weeks with New York Mills. We will also be hosting a family fun night. Stayed tuned to the village website and Facebook page for updates and information.

The Village would like to remind all residents that parking on your front law is prohibited by Village Local Law 135-26 Off Street Parking.

Stormwater Hotline | 315.724.2313

The stormwater hotline is provided for the public to call and report storm water quality problems. We all must keep the water we drink clean, it's the only water we have. A reminder: wipes should never be flushed, even if they say flushable. Quite often when sewers back up, the culprits are wipes. For more information, please visit their web site at

www.RippleEffectOCSD.org

FROM THE FIRE DEPARTMENT

Please remember to check the batteries in your smoke and carbon monoxide detectors. Change your batteries twice a year. When it is time to replace the detector (10 Yrs. from manufacture date) replace it with a 10 Yr. maintenance free one. Placement of the detectors can be found on the Department of State web site under Division of Building Standards and Codes, click on 'free online codes'. Anyone who has any questions or complaints regarding noncompliance is asked to contact the Village Fire Inspector at 315-736-9391.

The annual fund drive will be taking place in May. Our fire fighters will be going door to door to meet our residents and pass out donation info. You may also mail a donation to: Yorkville Fire Department

P.O. Box 95 Yorkville, NY 13495

There is a drop box in front of the Fire Station. We appreciate your continued support.

Anyone who is interested in joining the Fire Department is encouraged to contact the Fire Department at (315) 736-1523 or the Village Clerk at (315) 736-9391, for questions on how to join or questions regarding becoming a member. You must be 16 years old or older to join.

The Annual Chicken BBQ is scheduled for June 4, 2023, from noon until sold out. Stay tuned to the Department's Facebook page for updates!

SUMMER EVENTS

Once again, we will be joining forces with the Village of New York Mills to offer the summer program hosted at New York Mills school. Open to all village residents with children in kindergarten through 6th grade. Supervised play and planned field trips are a great way to spend the summer. Please be on the look out for the registration form to be posted on the Village Facebook page. You may also call the Village of Yorkville clerk for more information. 315-736-9391

Family Fun Night

Thursday June 22 | Robak Park on Campbell Ave.
We will have 3 bounce houses, a DJ, free ice cream and hot dogs AND a foam party!!!!

VILLAGE WIDE GARAGE SALES SEPTEMBER 15, 16, 17th

Village of Yorkville



YORKVILLE POLICE DEPARTMENT

With the anticipated warmer weather, the Police Department would like to take this opportunity to remind village residents of important local laws and home and property tips.

Parking on village streets is prohibited between the hours of 2:00am and 7:00am throughout the year.

Off street parking in residential districts shall be located only on the side or rear yard of the lot, and not between the street and the building set back line.

Parking on, or across sidewalks is prohibited at ALL times.

Please note that we do understand that there may be times when you may need additional parking because of a function or work being done to your driveway. In those circumstances, please call the police department so that short-term permission may be granted, and no tickets will be issued.

Remember to keep your doors locked to your homes and vehicles, including sheds and garages. Keep any valuable items out of view from windows and doors.

If you see something, say something.

Please do not wait to call and report something. Even if you think it may be insignificant, early reporting will allow us to track the suspect and improve our chances of gathering evidence, whether it be physical or video from a residential security camera. The Police Department is here to keep you safe and address your concerns regardless of how unimportant you may think it is.

We ask that all residents assist our officers and the department in any and all ways possible. Let us know of traffic violations that commonly occur in your neighborhood and we can include a traffic detail to the officer's daily route and responsibilities and concentrate in those areas to prevent people not obeying the laws of our village streets. You may contact us with any concerns, not just traffic related, and officers will spend more time in those areas. Your concerns are our priority, and we will do anything to keep our village a safe place to live.

Stay Safe, Police Chief Frank Allen 315-736-8331 fallen@yorkvillepolice.org

www.villageofyorkvilleny.org